
TEXARKANA, Texas -- Parents of students at Texas High School lined up to check their kids 
out of school on Tuesday after a post that was shared throughout Facebook insinuated a further 
threat was possible relating to the family of the deceased in a shooting incident on Monday. 

The following was stated in the post: 

"If You Got Kids At Texas High Go Check Them Out ASAP The Situation That Happened 
Yesterday They Family Member Said He Will Make Everybody Feel What They Going 
Through" 

This is in reference to Monday's shooting death of 17- year-old Ulises Martinez, a Texas High 
School student, at Moores Lane and Sidney Drive. Kamorion Meachem, 18, and Kieran 
Meachem, 19, were recently arrested and have been booked into the Bi-State jail, according to 
Texarkana, Texas, police. 

Detectives allege that there was an altercation between Kamorion and Ulises at Texas High 
School earlier in the day, which later led to a fight and eventually the murder, after they were 
suspended from school 

Tina Veal-Gooch, Chief Communications Officer at Texarkana ISD, said she visited with the 
person who posted this statement on social media and found that there was no validity that the 
statement was indeed coming from the family. 

"Today, we were made aware of a social media post that was shared out via facebook," Veal-
Gooch said. "This post essentially addressed the possibility of further threat to students and the 
campus which created an elevated concern among students, staff and parents/guardians. I was 
able to speak to the poster who shared that she had heard it from a friend and chose to make the 
post. However, there appears to be no validity that the family was indeed coming from a reliable 
source." 

She said that through the district's internal investigation of the incident on Monday, they did not 
and still do not see any potential threats or danger to the school or students. 

"However, out of an abundance of caution and for the remainder of the week, we have increased 
security presence on campus and have made counseling available to our students and staff," she 
said. "We have also asked members of the THS Staff to assist us in our efforts by heightening 
their observation of what students are saying and doing in the hallways and classrooms." 

The school was never put on lockdown. 

"This post spread like wildfire, and as a parent/guardian, created much fear, rightfully so," Veal-
Gooch said. "TISD requests that the community keep everyone involved, along with our students 
and staff, in your thoughts and prayers at this time." 

 


